
WFUT-DT OTHER ISSUES EXPLANATION 

The City of New York and the station’s Landlord have notified WFUT that permits for 
construction requiring sidewalk protections (sidewalk sheds) will not be issued until 
2021 construction season. The city of New York is installing security bollards on the 
sidewalks at the Empire State Building during 2020 construction season and work on 
building’s tower is precluded while this work is taking place. 


